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MEMBERS

Chairman
Mr Bob O’Donnell, Tel: 671848
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Mrs. Linda Cox Tel: 672387
Members:
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Mrs Mary Molloson Tel: 678150
Mrs Mary Carver, Tel. 605615
Mrs Wendy Parrett Tel:672687
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS DATES FOR 2014

DATE: VENUE:
Thursday 5% June 7.30 Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 3 July 7.30 Coddington Community Centre
AUGUST NO MEETING
Thursday 4" September 7.30 Coddington Community Centre

Email coddingtonpc@hotmail.com



CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL - CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Since March you will have seen our new inter-active road signs now
in place, about 100 yards east of The Plough junction on the C208,
and at the far end of Balderton Lane. The 3rd such sign will soon be
sited on the C208 west of the Community Centre, just before the new
50 mph zone which extends to Beacon Heights. We shall continue, at
every opportunity, to press for this 50 mph stretch to be reduced to a
40 mph limit.

As we write, a new consultation phase of the proposed Notts County
Council Minerals Plan is about to commence — see their website. We
will continue to resist plans for sand and gravel extraction north of the
A17 and to the east of Drove Lane and can hold a public meeting —
but there are no detailed plans for Coddington yet. You can also give
your own views on the latest outline plans, by writing to Notts County
Council direct or by visiting their consultation website, by 30 June 2014.
We’'ll keep you advised on our website and notice boards.

The Annual Parish Meeting was held in the Village Hall on Thursday
17 April. There was an excellent presentation by members of the ‘Say
Yes to Newark Hospital Campaign Group’ who explained the group’s
concerns for the lack of urgent and emergency care in Newark, with
the continuing down-grading of Newark Hospital. Sadly, there was just
one parishioner there to hear it. Villagers, we really do need steady
and solid support for all our village events and causes!

With the centenary of the start of World War One approaching (4
August 1914 was the date of Great Britain’s declaration of war) there
will be several early events in the village. First, work is progressing to
produce a booklet by August 1914, for each village household,
commemorating the men of Coddington who fought and died, and
those who served and survived, during the conflict. Next, at 6pm on
Sunday 3 August 2014, there is to be a Commemorative Service in All
Saints’ Church, Coddington. Please come and join us; refreshments
will be served after the service.

Bob O’Donnell (Chairman)



Our village has entered the

NOTTS
BEST KEPT VILLAGE
COMPETITION

Judging will take place between
9t" June and 27" June

Please all help to make Coddington
look its best!

JUST A FREE PHONE CALL AWAYT

B socussa: e

CONTRACT/SHORT/LONG DISTANCE/AIRPORTS
GENERAL ENQUIRIES 01636643 745
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Coddington Gardening Club

A small group of enthusiastic but largely amateur villagers have got together
to form a garden club. This is our second year. New members are very

welcome.

We usually meet on the first Tuesday of each month.

Please contact Sarahweb@netscape.net for more information.

PROGRAMME 2014

Thursday February 6th Hodsock Gardens

Sunday March
16t/Tuesday 18t
March

Tuesday 8" April

Saturday 17t May
June

To be confirmed
July 4th

August
September 17th

October 4th

November 4th

December 2nd

Snow drops
Anglesea Abbey

Bingham Garden Club
7.30pm

talk by Richard Woods
Lilies and companion
plants £2.

Tour of Walled Garden
Clumber 1pm Hazel
Robinson

Talk

Easton Walled
Gardens

Japanese walled
gardens (lantern walk)
Harlow Carr RHS

Bluebell Arboretum

Fuddle

By car. Depart 10.30am

£5 + coffee and cake
By car. Depart 9.30am

By car. Depart 6.45pm

By car Depart 12.15pm

By car depart 10.30pm
By car. depart 6.30pm
By car. Depart 9.30am

By car
tbc

Venue tbc 7.30pm

Garden tour (
18.3.14 £3. v

Date to be co
re speaker

£6.75p Swee
week
£6 adults, £5

£7.95

Bring some n



CODDINGTON POST OFFICE
YOUR LOCAL CONVENIENCE
STORE

For
NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES, GREETING S CARDS,
STATIONERY , TOBACCO,BEERS,WINES.,SPIRITS
GROCERIES, DRY CLEANING
CONFECTIONERY FRUIT AND VEGETABLES

NOW OPEN FOR NATIONAL LOTTERY

Opening Times
Monday to Friday 06.30 to 18.00
Saturday 06.30 to 14.00
Sunday 06.30 to 12.00

BOB AND JEANETTE THOMAS
01636 676274

—II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II_.

Davies Home Installations
Coddington

e Alltypes of Kitchens fitted
e Bedrooms / Home Office installation
e Bathrooms

Guaranteed workmanship / Fully insured

Contact Paul for a free no obligation estimate
on
01636 703452 or 07966 922334
Email: davieshomeinstallations@btinternet.com

. R BRE BERN BEBER _BOBR B

II_II_II_II_II_II..

\II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II_I'
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All Saints’, Coddington

. o~ OPEN CHURCH

T Wednesday mornings

9-11:30am
Beginning of April to end of September
The church is open for you to come in to look around, to
chat, for a little peace and quiet or to pray

Refreshments available

N\

4

WANTED NEWSLETTER EDITOR

’-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—.

| have been editing the Coddington Village Newsletter for ten years

Due to personal and health reasons | would like to hand the job to
someone else who could carry the magazine into the future

The magazine is sponsored and subsidised by Coddington Parish
Council and is produced four times a year

The position is non paid and you would be responsible for producing

the magazine up to the printing stage including adverts

If you feel that you would like to take on this position could you
please email frankelliott1@hotmail .com to discus

Knowledge of Desk top publishing is necessary

FRANK ELLIOTT Editor Coddington Village News
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ALL SAINTS' CHURCH
The Revd David writes....

'‘6ood News - Could you help?’
The good news is that English Heritage / Heritage Lottery fund has
confirmed a grant of £80,000 towards the repair of the church roof and
this means that work will start later this year. We will still need to raise in
excess of £50,000 on top of this towards the repairs not only of the roof
but low level stone work to the building and the also to rebuild the
churchyard wall to the west and north of the churchyard.

As part of the agreement with English Heritage we are required to have
the church open for 6 hours on 40 days each year (not including days it is
open for worship). To do this we intend to open on each first Saturday of

the month and on Wednesdays from 1st April to 30" September. To do this
we need to have two stewards in church while it is open. Could you help
us with this? Even if you can only offer an hour once a month or even
every other month every little helps. If you can offer or would like to know
more before committing yourself then please contact either myself ot
Hugh Daybell (Contact details below). Thank you in anticipation!

Sunday Services
On other matters the trial of a new pattern of Sunday Services is going
well and has been well received by many just to remind you the pattern of
services is below. On Sunday 29" June which is a 5" Sunday we will be
having a Taizé style worship service. The trail runs until the end of August
and if Sucessful we will continue with this pattern after that.

Our Trial Monthly Pattern of Sunday Services

1st Sunday 9.30am Holy Communion

2nd Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer - CW
3 Sunday 4.00pm Family Communion
4t Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer - BCP
5t Sunday 6.00pm Alternative Worship

NB Please check the Church noticeboards for variations to this.
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If you have any questions or comment about this then please
speak to myself or Church Warden Hugh Daybell (Contact details
below).

Church Contacts

Team Vicar Revd David Anderton
3 Swinderby Close, Newark, NG24 2SY
t. 01636 610485
e. d.anderton1@btinternet.com

Administrator Laura Kille t. 01636 610485
(Works Thursday e. assl2013@btinternet.com

mornings)

Lay Reader Mike Bache t. 01636 674741
e. mikebache@sky.com

Church Warden  Hugh Daybell t. 07773330649

e. hugh.daybell@gmail.com
DCC Member Barbara Horton
Verger Peggy Harwood t. 01636 707213

For enquiries regarding Baptisms (Christenings) and Weddings
please contact Revd David Anderton or Laura Kille

Morning Prayer

A short service of Morning Prayer is held in church at 9.15am
each Monday morning (except Bank Holidays)

Little Fishes
Little Fishes will continue through the summer term at 2pm on
Monday afternoons. The last sessions and summer party will

be on 21st July. We have decide from September to move to a
morning either on Mondays or Wednesdays. If you have any
thoughts on this please contact the Revd David.



Messy Church
Messy Church will be at 3:30-5:30pm (ish) on 6™ June, 4" July
and 5" September. There is no service in August.

Prayer, Pastoral Care and Home Communion
If you would like prayer or to add a name to our pastoral prayer
list, need to talk to someone whether about practical, emotional
or spiritual issues or would like to receive Communion at home
then please contact the Team Vicar or one of the Church mem-
bers listed above.

Open Church
The church building will be open on the first Saturdays of the
month 10am-4pm and on will now be open Wednesdays from
9am-2pm to the end of September.

Thanks...

to all who helped at and supported the various fundraising events
in recent months. The Jumble Sale in March raised around £130
and the recent Coffee Morning & Jewellery Sale around £170
towards church funds and especial thanks to all involved with the
Murder Mystery evening which raised over £490 towards the
Roof Repair Fund.

Let There Be Light!
We have recently had additional lighting added to the church
nave in the form of high level LED spot lights. These have greatly
improved the level of light in and people cannot use the excuse
for not singing because they can’t read the hymn book!

Events and Activities Coming Up

12 July — 2-4pm  Church Summer Fair
13 Sept — 10-4pm Coffee Morning and Produce Sale
(Coincides with Historic Churches Ride & Stride)
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Mothering Sunday Service
Thanks to all who came to this service and made it a very special
occasion. Special thanks to Coddington School Choir who sang
so beautifully.

World War One Commemorations

As part of the Commemoration of the 100" Anniversary of the
start of the First World War we will be holding a special Vigil
Service on Sunday 3" August at 6pm. All are welcome to at-
tend.

Also from the middle of June there will be a display of work by
one of the Year 3 classes from Coddington school called ‘Leav-
ing, Letters and Loss’ based on a booked called One Boys
War. This display has been part of any Exhibition at Southwell
Minister.

We will also be marking the commemoration at the Remem-

brance Sunday Service on 9" November.

COMMEMMORATION SERVICE FOR THE START
OF THE GREAT WAR

There is to be a special service at All Saints’ Church

Coddington on Sunday 3™ August at 6.00 pm to
commemorate the start of the Great War in 1914.
All are welcome to attend and it is hoped that this
service will be a reminder that men from Coddington
village went away to war, and that we should rightly
remember the sacrifice that they made.

11



All Saints’
Little Fishes

Songs, stories, prayer, craft, play tea and a natter!

For babies and pre-schoolers with parents or carers.

All welcome to join this friendly group.
Every Monday in School Term Time, 2-3pm
Coddington Community Centre

Cost: £1.20 per Child per Session

Welcome to All Saints'

THE CHURCH
OF ENCLAND

Diicscezer of Suulhwell & Mullingham

1st Fridays of month at Coddington Community Centre,
3:30-5:30pm.

Dates: 7t March, 4*h April, 2@ May, 6™ June
Activities, songs, story & prayer followed by a shared

family meal
Cost: Adults £2; Children £1 (to max of £5 per family)

part of All Saints’ Coddington




NEWARK AND SHERWOOD DISTRICT COUNCIL

NEWARK &
SHERWOODD
DISTRICT COUNCIL

COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW

In accordance with the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health
Act 2007, Newark & Sherwood District Council has received a request from
Newark Town Council for a Community Governance Review to be undertaken
of Newark and the surrounding areas in light of the proposed development on
land to the south and east of Newark.

Further details including the timetable and Terms of Reference for the Review
are available on the District Council's website at: www.newark-
sherwooddc.gov.uk

The review will specifically consider the following:

(a) the land to the south of Newark which incorporates the proposed development of
approximately 3,200 new homes and the possible revision of the Town Council boundary
in view of the urban extension;

(b) the land to the east of Newark and below Beacon Heights which incorporates the
proposed development of approximately 1,600 new homes and the possible revision of

the Town Council boundary in view of the urban extension; and

{c)  the boundaries of Newark Town Council in view of the urban extensions and the
adjoining parishes (namely Hawton, Fernwood, Balderton, Farndon and Coddington); and

(d) the boundary between Newark Town Council and Coddington Parish Council.

The first stage consultation, inviting initial submissions, will open on 30" April
2014 and will end on 20" June 2014.

Any representations need to be submitted to the District Council at the
address below or via email at voting@nsdc.info by Friday 20" June 2014.

Al

A.W. Muter Chief Executive.

Printed & Published by Mewark & Sherwood District Council, Ketham Hall, Kelham, Newark, Notts, NG23 5QX.

13



CobpbingTon PRimary ScHooL

Saturday 28th June 2014
12 noon until 3pm

Join us for a traditional summer féte with
entertainment, market stalls, bouncy castles,
a hog roast and BBQ, ice cream, and much more!

¢RIGNDs

OF coDDINGTON

. § }
@oo
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ALL SAINTS’
CODDINGTON

SATURDAY
12TH JULY 2014
2.00em TO 4.00pm

FUN DAY FOR ALL
A THE FAMILY
P \ELOTS OF QUIZZES,
& T~ GAMES, RAFFLE,
gy TOMBOLA AND
¥\ V°BRIZES TO BE ,W'ﬁ:\l
RN [
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SIR WILLIAM ROBERTSON

ACADEMY

Driven by the aim to

ASPIRE

Achieve...

their full potential

as individuals
Support...

each other as members

of a caring community
Pursue...

knowledge and understanding

Involve...

themselves in the wide range
of activities we offer

Respect...
other people’s values, beliefs and customs

Extend...
their horizons, striving to achieve their best

Come and find out how

your child can ASPIRE to

a brighter future...

...by booking your personal tour of the school.

If you are considering secondary school options for
2015 and beyond, call 01400 272422.

Daily school transport from Newark, Grantham and Sleaford
and surrounding villages.

[~

Sir William Robertson Academy  Main Road  Welbourn  Lincoln  LN5 OPA
Tel: 01400 272422 www.swracademy.org enquiries@swracademy.org
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PROFESSIONAL MUSIC TUITION

FLUTE - CLARINET - SAXOPHONE - PIANO & KEYBOARD
COMPOSITION * THEORY * JAZZ IMPROVISATION

From absolute beginners, children & adults, to
Grade 8 and Diploma - 100% Exam success rate
FULL CRB CLEARANCE

PROFESSIONAL BAND
‘DECENT<CHAPS QUARTET’

JAZZ, SWING, LATIN-AMERICAN, RATPACK, JUMP-JIVE

WEDDINGS/DINNER/GARDEN/COCKTAIL PARTIES
CORPORATE EVENTS

(ALSO AVAILABLE AS SOLO, DUO OR TRIO)

Clarinet/Saxophones/Flute/Piano/Vocals/String bass/Guitar/Drums

QUALIFIED INSTRUMENT MAKERS AND REPAIRERS

All woodwind & some brass repairs
Instruments for sale

For more information please contact
Alan Walker LGSM Dip NSC CGLI
Caroline Noble Dip NSC CGLI

DECENT CHAPS MUSIC SERVICES
63 SWINDERBY ROAD COLLINGHAM NEWARK NG23 7PB
Tel/Fax 01636 893229 Mobile 07766 694963
caroline@decentchapsmusic.co.uk www.decentchapsmusic.co.uk




All Saints’ Church,
Coddington

in the team parish of Newark upon
Trent with Coddington

Church Roof Appeal
Where we are at as of February 2014

Good News to share — English Heritage have approved our Stage
1 submission which means that they will release their share of
costs — towards 50% of the total outlay. Next bit of good news - the
estimate for work to be done has slightly reduced so we only have
to raise around £80K .... Ok, a bit of a challenge but ..

Already, with grant aid submissions and offers, donations and
fundraising we are up to about a third of our contribution. Many
people within our community are working very hard and coming up
with a range of different fund raising activities. Have you heard
about the Village Walking Group?

There has been good support for the events, eg. a Village Hall
concert raised over £450; over 400 “roof tiles” have been sold -
that’s £2500 +. People have been very generous ...
WONDERFUL / BRILLIANT

Of course we still need more — more ideas, more brave & creative
thoughts for fund raising. PLEASE think kindly !!

Bad news — none really — apart from the roof is still failing and
wants our collective love and care ... We still have some way to go
... but are ever optimistic ....

For more information, offers of help, donations, etc please contact

Hugh Daybell (hugh.daybell@gmail.com or 07773330649) or

Yvonne Hayman (yhayman64@gmail.com or 079776967720)
THANK YOU
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CODDINGTON W |

Christine Carr presided at the AGM in February. The group’s annual report
was read by secretary Sue Sprigings and the financial report was presented
by treasurer Pam McVay. Christine Carr thanked of the committee, the helping
hands and the members for their support during the past year. Norma Herron
retired from the committee after serving for a number of years. Linda McCarthy
joined, and the regular tasks were allocated. A new president, Glen Sheppard
was elected by the members.

The group’s 80th birthday party in March began with a presentation to the
retiring president, Christine Carr. The event was celebrated in style with nearly
60 members and guests enjoying a sit down meal, prepared and served by
Marilyn Membery and helpers. As this was a ‘big birthday’ special
entertainment had been laid on and the members and guests were treated
to a selection of songs, poetry and prose by the group ‘Well Versed’. The
draw for the Denman bursaries was won by Rita Stevenson and Anne King
with Diane Peet as reserve.

March also saw the launch of a web site for Coddington WI. After a day course
at County House, member Jan Phillips has begun the task of bringing us into
the digital age. We are able to store pictures of our events so members can
view these at their leisure. A history of the WI in Coddington, written by
member Jane Hedge is also available and photos of previous WI birthday
parties will also be included shortly. If you are interested in our WI click on
http://coddingtonwi.weebly.com/ to learn more about us.

At our April meeting the members discovered that Dead Men do Talk, when
Lily Ann Davies described what can be learnt from archaeological remains.
Lily Ann told us how you can tell if human remains are male or female, how
those people died, what ilinesses they suffered and how new technology can
build an image of someone’s appearance just from their skull. The rose bowl
for the overall competition winner was presented to Marilyn Harrison with joint
2nd Wendy Parrett & Pam McVay and 3rd Nora Reed.

If you would like to come along and sample one of our evenings you are
welcome to visit. We meet at 7:30 on the second Tuesday of every month in
Coddington Village Hall. Watch for notices around the village to give details
of our meetings. You can join us for 3 meetings before you have to decide if
you would like to become a member.

Jan Phillips, Coddington WI
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Saturday 5" July
11:00- 2:00
Family Picnic and Fun Day
Thorpe Oaks playing field Coddington

Events to include:

Pony Rides Tombola Cake Stall
lce Cream Van Name the Teddy Skittles
Tug of War Sweets ina Jar Wellie Wanging

Free Bouncy Castle
Tea, coffee, squash, strawberries and cream alse available

So bring your picnic and join in the fun.

COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDERS SCHEME
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Parish Council is preparing the ground work for a possible Community First
Responders Scheme in Coddington. The project will require funding for equipment
and this aspect is being explored at present. The scheme will only be viable,
however, if there are sufficient trained responders to man it. The Council is there-
fore seeking volunteers to form a Community First Responders group. First Re-
sponders are volunteer members of the community who are trained to respond to
emergency calls through the 999 system in conjunction with the Ambulance Serv-
ice. Responders provide immediate care to patients in their local areas where
distance may delay the prompt arrival of an ambulance. They are trained to deliver
Basic Life Support and defibrillation to patients in Cardiac Arrest, and appropriate
assistance, including oxygen administration, to patients suffering from a range of
conditions.

Volunteers will be fully trained by the East Midlands Ambulance Service and the
group will be equipped with a defibrillator, oxygen masks and other equipment.
We are seeking those aged 18 and over, who are in reasonably good health, want
to learn life-saving skills and have a full, clean driving licence. Anyone able to
give up some free time can volunteer.

A good, very helpful, article “What are First Responders?” can be found at:
www.communityfirstresponders.org.uk

Those interested are asked to contact the Chairman on 671848 or
coddingtonpc@hotmail .com
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TRADE-ABILITY

Short Training Courses
5 Day or 2 Consecutive Weekends

PLASTERING,
PLUMBING,

BRICKLAYING, PAINTING &
TILING ana DECORATING,

For course availability, Current
Prices & Special Offers please
call or see website.

T:01636671121 M:07990 521614
www.Trade—-Ability.co.uk
Unit C3a Cressy Holme Farm, Bullpit R oad
Balderton,Newark,NG24 3LZ

Just 5 miles from Coddington towards
1 = Sleaford on the A17. Turn into Brant
' arm Broughton - Nursery entrance adjacent to

. = north side of Fire Station.
growing for your P High Street, Brant Broughton, LN5 0QX.

From seeds to trees and compost to pots ~
everything for your garden and greenhouse.
Good selection of locally grown produce.

Open - Thursday, Friday and Saturday 10am - 5pm
Telephone: 01400 273012 or 07958 189650 for local deliveries

— "]
VISA :] = @; i E E On-line shopping at www beckfieldnurseries.com
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CODDINGTON VILLAGE WEBSITE

The Parish Council, Village Hall and Community Centre all make
active use of the village website at:

http://village.coddington.org.uk

particularly the “What’s On” section (where you can easily check for
events and room availability at both the Community Centre and the
Village Hall). The Parish Council pages of the site includes:

- Agendas and minutes of meetings
- Copies of Coddington Village News

- Details of public consultations, for example on speed limits
and minerals plans

- An interactive map of public rights of way in the village and
surrounding area

If you would like your group to be represented on the village
website, where hosting costs are paid for by the Parish Council,
please email:

village@coddington.org.uk

so we can discuss what you want and organise some brief (free of
charge) training for you (around an hour).

There is a short DVD about our 60th Annerversary of the Queen's
Coronation.It's FREE if you make a contribution towards the Church Roof.
(Just 50p for the Disc) Filmed around the Coronation Hall ON 1ST June
with some nice photos of our Village and Village people.

Please contact

David A Beck

14 Old Hall Gardens 01636 677324 or email your interest bedav3@aol.com




The Black Swan Restaurant

Beckingham Lincs LN5 ORQ

We are an award winning family restaurant. Situated off the
A17 in the small and quite village of Beckingham. Just a 5 minute drive
from Coddington. We offer a Table d’'Hote & A La Carte Menu with a wind
selection from around the world.

Private Parties are also catered for up to 40 guests.

Opening times are Wednesday to Saturday at
Lunchtime and Evening and Sunday Lunchtime.

To book your table please ring 01636626474.
Booking is advised

If you would like more information, sample menus, images and special
events. Please visit our website at www.blackswanbeckingham.co.uk

DOG FOULING

While walking around the village, it is noticeable that there are still
some irresponsible dog walkers who do not clean up after their dogs
have fouled the pavements or grass verges

If caught this can lead to a hefty fine(Up to £1000 if taken to court or
a £50 on the spot ticket) More dog owners are now letting their dogs
loose on the green at Thorpe Oaks, If your dog fouls the ground
whilst off the lead it is your responsibility to clear it up. Not
seeing your dog fouling is not an excuse | have been informed
that there have been instances of dog fouling in the Church

Yard and around Well Green, There has been a noticeable
increase of dog fouling during the hours of darkness on
Newark Rd. It has also been reported of dog fouling outside
of the shop The Parish Council would like to

make it clear that anyone seen not clearing up after their dog will be
reported to the District Council or the Police. Dog mess if bagged
can be put into the litter bins as well as the red dog waste bins
PLEASE ENSURE THAT WE KEEP CODDINGTON ROADS AND OPEN
SPACES CLEAN AND HEALTHY FOREVERYONE ESPECIALY THE
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I The Lone Wolves
Flyball and é
‘ Dog Pet Training Club é

Offers Training for all dogs from puppies to
veterans

Dog Club Training Monday evenings

Puppies:  7.30pm - 8.00pm
Beginners: 8.00pm - 8.45pm
Advanced: 8.45pm - 9.30pm
At Coddington, Near Newark

Flyball Trains on a Saturday Morning 11am-1pm
At Hougham
Yearly Membership £5 includes both Flyball and Dog

Training
Training Fee £2 pw per dog per Training Session

Please Contact Gill on 07876141233 for more
Details

r_-_-_-

DO YOU RUN A BUSINESS

| YOU COULD ADVERTISE &
gHERE AND REACH EVERY
HOUSEHOLD IN |

CODDINGTON 1

I Forrates and availability
| Phone Frank Elliott
|
|

|
On I
01636 671424

|

Email

frankelliott1 @hotmail.com I

Structured coaching programme
specifically developed for children up
to 11 years old.

Every Saturday 1.30 to 3pm

Stapleford Lane, Coddington
£3.00 per session

Call Sally Sillery on 01636 687098
If you are interested in joining one
of the Winthorpe & Coddington Tigers
Football teams then please contact
Sharon Cox on 01636 674430

\

Tiger Cubs
Football Training
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Smooth Finishings Trent Valley
arden Servi

Plastering & Property Maintenance

Spedialistsin all e :
. . * General garden maintenance
aspects of dry-lining « Grass cutting -
large & small areas * Tree work
* Hedge cutting * Fencing
* Garden clearance

* New builds & extensions * Re-skims
* Rendering « Tiling - floors & walls
 Kitchen fitting » Skirting & doorframes « Competitive rates

* Pointing - General property  Fully insured
maintenance steve@trentvalleygardenservices.co.uk

Call Marcon Call Steve on
07879 338935 WL |vAs k{2 kd

PLUMBER AT YOUR SERVICE

@ he
CHRIS LAWSON -~z

NEWARK TEL 01636 687107
OR MOBILE 07790 919465

PLUMBING ALTERATIONS - LEAKS & REPAIRS, TILING.
RADIATORS —- WATER TANKS - CYLINDERS —- SHOWERS FITTED
ALTERATIONS TO SHOWERS AND BATHROOMS

Member of Trading Standards Buy With Confidence Scheme
Member of Chartered Institute of Plumbing & Heating Engineering
WRAS / Bpec and Watermark Seven Trent qualified water installer.

Police CRB checked
" PROPRIETOR CHRIS LAWSON,7, COLLIS CLOSE, BEACON HEIGHTS, NEWARK, NG24 2LN
N\ [
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Kuts for Mutts
Mobile Dog Grooming

4
A

A

In home service
Fully trained, time served &
insured
Newark & surrounding areas

Donna Walters
Tel: Swinderby 01522 868111
Mob: 07969 449856
www.kutsformuttsgrooming.c
o.uk
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Fun music and activity = -'
sessions for children
aged 6 months - 4 year's

Book now for a free triall

Classes throughout the week in Balderton,
Coddington, Walesby and Sutton On Trent

Also available for parties and nursery bookings

Contact Claire Palling 07565 551279

AN V21 AL

E-mail:  tambourinetigers@hotmail.co.uk
Website: www.tambourinetigers.co.uk

o 28 AN\ uum
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R.S.GRAY &SON

TIMBER MERCHANTS
STAPLEFORD LANE
CODDINGTON

FENCING PANELS AND POSTS

GARDEN SHEDS

LOGS BY THE BAG

Tel 01636 611054
Mobile 07796771556

’-—-—-—-—-—-—-\
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO
START

DANCE LESSONS?

Mondays
at
Coddington Scout Hall
Classes in Ballet, Tap and Freestyle Jazz
Taught by a qualified teacher
Ages 3-18
For more information please call:
Danielle — 01522 696100
Or
Carol — 01522 791898
Other classes held at Swinderby,
Nettleham and Wellingore

Principal: Mrs D L Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.l.S.T.D. 41
Grandfield Way, North Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NZ
Tel: 01522 696100 / 01522 791898

’-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—--
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Moving 2 Music has MOVED
Well, yes, we always move around but this is a move to a
different day of the week. We have changed the day that we
meet due to a clash with a class that is run in Newark,
together with a new option becoming available at the
Community Centre. At the same time as doing this we decided
to still make use of the Village Hall once a month but to make
this the first Monday of the month - this is easier to
remember. It will also start slightly later at 10.00.a.m.
Our numbers have slowly increased, and our sessions continue
to have variety and good music to move to. The exercise is at
a level that can be done by most people as individuals can do
it as suits them. It continues to be facilitated by the trainer
we found - Dave Godney.
Moving 2 Music is still being run by "Coddington Community
Exercise Group" and we would welcome anyone who would like
to join this small group, particularly if they have ideas
relating to how we could enhance what we are doing.

For more information contact Niki on 07803 710640 or
Maggie on 07884 492847

There will continue to be an exercise class on a Thursday at
9.30, as previously, with sessions now called "TAG (the
activity group) Team”. This will be run by Dave himself, and
will progress to a slightly higher level of exercise for those
that would like this.
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CODDINGTON COMMUNITY SPIRIT.

Recent Activities

During the last few months we have held several Bingo sessions at
Well Green to raise funds for the

Il group. These have been well

| attended by the residents of Well

Green and we are extremely

. grateful for their support. We

£\ now have a healthy bank

\ balance of over £400.

| 1&. Several members of the group

~ " also helped out at the Village

. Quiz night which was a fund

raising event for the Village Hall.

The light supper was finished off

with a selection of homemade cakes made by the group. The photo

shows some members displaying their handiwork.

Saturday 5% July - Family Picnic and Fun Day

We are arranging another village get together, so come along and
enjoy a picnic and fun day on Thorpe Oaks playing field. The event will
run from 11:00 am until 3:00 pm.

Events to include:

Pony Rides Ice Cream Van Cake Stall Sweets in a Jar

Free Bouncy Castle Tombola Skittles Name the Teddy

Tug of War Wellie Wanging

Tea, coffee, squash, strawberries and cream will also be available

So bring your picnic and join in the fun.

New Members Wanted

Coddington Community Spirit is an independent group of people
formed after the successful Jubilee Events in the village. The aim of
the group is to cultivate a community spirit within the village. If you are
interested, or have some ideas for future village events please contact
Beryl Rimmer on 01636 640352.
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Nothing to do on a Friday?
Why not come and play short mat
bowls...

You’ll find us at Coddington Community Centre
Day time from 2.00pm — 4.00pm
Evening bowls from 7.00pm to 9.00pm

£2.50 per session Bowls provided

For further information please call Angela 678 990 or Reg
674748

DS
DECORA T'IN'G

N\

INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR
WALLPAPERING

RELIABLE PROFESSIONAL SERVICE
COMPETITIVE RATES

FULLY INSURED

FREE QUOTATIONS

Tel: 01636 677338 Mob: 07977 039358

mark@mdsdecorators.co.uk




CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Allotment Committee

During the year allotments may become available. We are very keen that
the allotments are fully used so any vacancy will be advertised. Applications
should then be made in writing to the Parish Clerk.If there are more
applicants than allotments then names will go on a waiting list. Preference
will be given to local residents without reference to the date of application.
The following criteria will be used when allocating allotments.

First, for residents within the village who have no other holdings,

Second, for residents within the village who have holdings.

Third, for non -residents.

The clerk will then notify successful applicants. They will then be inducted
to their allotment.

Allotments are an excellent amenity and should be valued greatly. We expect
the allotments to be worked and kept in good order.

Committee members can be contacted through the Parish clerk or from
details in the Coddington Village News

CODDINGTON LORRY WATCH

How It Works?
* Local observers note details of vehicles that may be misusing the route
*  Details are then handed to the parish co-ordinator for administration or
can be sent direct through to Trading Standards online using
Nottinghamshire County Council website which has a dedicated Lorry Watch
section. http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/home/business-
economy/tradingstandards/lorrywatch.htm
* Trading Standards enforce the weight restriction on behalf of Highways.
* Trading Standards will then use the information as intelligence and
coordinate our future Enforcement action accordingly.
Exemptions
Some vehicles are permitted to use weight-restricted routes and these may
include:
*  Vehicles loading or unloading within the restricted area
*  Emergency vehicles
*  Vehicles in the service of the local authority in pursuance of its statutory
powers or duties in connection with premises along the restricted route
*  Building and industrial demolition operations

Public utility services along the route
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CODDINGTON TRUST FUND

The earliest recorded fund for the village of Coddington goes back
to1532 when Robert Brown left 15acres33poles of land to Newark
Corporation for the poor of Coddington

In 1738 Joseph Birch left 90 acres of agricultural land for a Trust fund
to be started and the Trustees to distribute £90 to the poor of
Coddington

In 1760 The Enclosure Act allocated 86 acres33 poles to John
Ashwell and John Cooper in trust for the poor of Coddington

In1832 The Birch Charity land and farm were raising £140 per year
In 1928 The rent on the farm and land raised £138,£550f which was
put aside for the building of the Alimshouses These were build in
1941

The present trust fund was originally registered in 1995 as the
Coddington United charity and has subsequently been changed to
the Coddington Trust Fund

The fund is there to help the residents of Coddington of any age
in times of need and can also make financial contributions to
local organizations for special or one off projects

The trustees would like to see more use made of the fund

The Trust is now in place to help the residents of Coddington in
times of need and is open to help all age groups

Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of
mobility or with household repairs or replacements.

Parents can apply for help with the cost of school uniforms or
outings.

Students can apply for a grant towards the cost of textbooks
and/or field trips.

All applications will be considered in the strictest confidence
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair

Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.
A list of Trustees is printed in every issue of the Coddington

Newsletter
In 2013 the fund gave £3650 to relief in need
It received £16398.50 in rents from land and the almshouses

The present Balance stands at £185690.26
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CODDINGTON
TRUST FUND

TO LET

3 CHAPEL LANE
CODDINGTON

A VACANCY HAS ARISEN FOR A ONE BEDROOM COTTAGE
AT 3 CHAPEL LANE, CODDINGTON. THE COTTAGE HAS A
LIVING ROOM, KITCHEN, DOUBLE BEDROOM AND SHOWER
ROOM. THERE IS GAS CENTRAL HEATING.

FOR FURTHER DETAILS, PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK OR
ONE OF THE TRUSTEES. CONTACT DETAILS ARE GIVEN
BELOW.

NB: PRIORITY OF APPLICATION WILL BE GIVEN TO THOSE
SUFFERING FINANCIAL HARDSHIP OR WHOSE
CIRCUMSTANCES MEET WITH THE AIMS OF THE CHARITY.

ALASDAIR F MORRISON (CLERK) 01636 700888
MRS P BARTLEY (CHAIRMAN) 01636 703512




CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL

Available for hire

40’ x 24’ hall with 3m projector screen, hearing loop, sprung dance
floor,

toilets and well equipped kitchen. Seats up to 100. £7 per hour fully
inclusive.

Also smaller meeting room with tables and chairs which seats 12 -15
people at £5 per hour

For further details and booking information — contact Mrs Jane
Hedge 01636 673663

D & J’s COFFEE & CAKE MORNING

Every Friday 9 .15am — 11.15am
This new venture has now started at The Coddington Community Centre
and the organizers have transformed the Function Room into a stylish
café where people can meet friends, chat and enjoy a drink and a cake.
There is a wide range of drinks and the organizers are open to further
suggestions as to what customers would prefer.
WHY NOT COME ALONG AND SEE FOR YOURSELVES!!!
Further details from Joanne 07505178695

CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

01636 70300z

Eco-Friendly Cleaning Solutions
Fast Drying , Low Moisture
Leather Clean & Protect
SUPERB Value for Money
FREE On-Site Quotation

FREE Spot and Stain Remover

Speedwell Cleaning Services
118 Fosse Road, Farndon, Newark-on-Trent.




4 )

STOP ARR DEP

4 Coddington Beaconsfield Drive 11.25 11.40
5 Coddington Penswick Grove (op No 5) 11.45 12.00
6 Coddington Old Hall Gardens (op No 11) 12.05 12.20
7 Coddington Brownlows Hill, 12.55 13.20

Valley View Cottage

8 Coddington The Green 13.25 14.10
9 Coddington Stapleford Lane, 14.20 14.40

MOBILE LIBRARY

Wooden houses
Dates 2014

Ring Tel: 0845 026 7972 for dates

YCW-architecture

+ planning consultants

Design & Planning Consultancy delivering all aspects of
Architectural Services — no charge for initial consultations :

Feasibility Studies | Extensions & Alterations | Conversions | New Build
Planning & Building Regulation Submissions
Domestic | Residential | Retail | Commercial | Mixed-Use
Education | Healthcare | Leisure | Industrial | Charitable

Additional Services include :

CAD Draughting Services | Marketing Floor Plans
Land Registry Compliant Lease Plans | Licensed Premises Plans

Verve Architecture Ltd

South Church House office 01636 700805

25/26 Market Place mobile 07881 806706
Newark-on-Trent skype  verve.architecture
Nottinghamshire email  mail@vervearchitecture.co.uk
NG24 1EA web www.vervearchitecture.co.uk
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Ist Coddington

Biownies

Unit Leader Laura Bunkle

For children aged seven to ten.

1st CODDINGTON RAINBOWS

NICOLA ROSSIN IS NOW IN CHARGE OF THE RAINBOWS
Tel 07894562605
Email rossin_83@hotmail.com

If you wish to add your daughter to our waiting list, you need to do this via the
Guiding

website: https://enquiryym.girlguiding.org.uk/. If you have any other questions with
regards to 1st Coddington Guides, please contact Jodie Smith anytime on
josmith29@gmail.com or after 5pm on 07855 872720.

Thanks to everyone who continues to support our unit.

Jodie, Lorraine and Roanna
1% Coddington Guides
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1ST CODDINGTON SCOUT GROUP

Group Update
Unfortunately the trip to Belgium has been canceled as we did not get the numbers
we needed.

Although our numbers in Beavers are still high we have seen a drop in both Cubs
and Scouts. This drop in Cubs will help us while we look for a new leader.

Our Beavers have been training at Stapleford football pitch and bowling in
Newark. They have a trip to Farndon Nature reserve planned and another canoeing
session planned before the summer break.

The Cubs have done the Cycling Badge with the help of Bikeability which is part
of the County Council Road Safety team. There is also a hike around Coddington
Village planned before the summer.

Scouts have taken part in the county competion at Walesby against Scouts and
Guides from across Nottinghamshire. There has been a fund raising activity, thanks
to all who brought their cars for a wash. We have also been focusing on different
outdoor cooking methods, roasting a beef joint in a pit oven, cooking a pizza in a
cardboard box and baking bread on an open fire. After half term the Scouts will be
taking part in a 6 week canoe course which will give them a British Canoe Union
award.

We have now restarted our Explorer Unit with 2 members, looking forward to
expanding it as time goes by.

The group have been on a camp, 53 young people, at Walesby. Scouts have a camp
being planned to Alton Towers in September.

Adult Assistance

As with any voluntary organisation finding people to help run the events can be
very difficult. My Cub leader will be leaving in July having given 5 years to the
Group. Mark will be taking a different role within the group.

I am looking for someone who would like to run an active and interesting program
for young people aged between 8 and 10 years old. Having no knowledge about
Scouting is not a barrier as we have a wealth of information at our fingertips to
assist with the planning and training.
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We could do with more support in all our other sections so if you would like to
help out please get in touch with Malcolm on 01636 647119

Fund Raising
Rag Bag

At 1st Coddington Scouts we collect textiles to raise funds, the old clothes etc are
redistributed to the needy if possible, otherwise they are sent to be made into

200 Club.

The Group has a 200 club lottery which can be joined for £10 per year.
For this you will be assigned a number which is entered into a monthly
draw. The prizes are 1st = £15, 2nd = £10, 3rd = £5.

The money raised is put into the group to help with the building
maintenance.

If you would like to join our 200 Club please complete the slip below
and return it to Amanda at 28 Stirling Drive, Coddington, NG24 2TB.

You can have more than one number.

AdAress .....ccoceeeceiiiiiieeeeeeeeee
Please enter me into the 1st Coddington Scout 200 Club.
| enclose £10 for a year subscription.

Thank You to all who are supporting the Scout Group, your help as
ever is greatly appreciated.

Malcolm Baker Group Scout Leader
01636647119
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP —
Coddington 1939 — 45

The 4" August this year is the centenary of the commencement of

WW1, however it is 75 years ago since WW2 started on the 3™ September
1939. With this in mind Coddington History Group feel it is time that we had
more information about the village, its occupants, how they lived, employ-
ment, farming, how the village changed in these years & who joined the
Armed Forces.

Coddington was much smaller at the time no Thorpe Oak Estate,
Morgan’s Close, Valley View and only a very few houses on Newark Road &
Balderton Lane, there were very old houses on The Green. Mains Electricity,
water, sewage, gas were available; very few houses had all these services
16 people had telephones

Population: - It is impossible to give an accurate figure for the
population in 1939 as the last available census was 1911 when there were
112 properties, 165 men, 165 women & 146 children. Like all small villagers
everyone knew each other. The Christmas presents for children were an
apple, orange, a new penny a doll for girls and a cowboy & Indian outfit for
boys. At the beginning of the war major changes were made, everyone
including children was given an identity card which had to be carried at all
times. In 1939 - 38 Million gas masks.where distributed to every person in
the UK including children (thank heavens they were never needed). Petrol/
food & clothing rationing was introduced in early 1940 until 4th July 1954,
ration books were distributed to everyone, the foods rationed were tea,
sugar, bacon, ham, butter, cheese, fats, eggs, meat & sweets, but to be
realistic country people did not suffer compared with those living in towns as
they could produce their own fruit & vegetables, eggs, some would have a
pig and most could obtain rabbits etc.

War Effort: As materials were in very short supply nothing was
wasted or thrown away, everything was recycled, paper, glass bottles, scrap
metal (even metal railings at the front of expensive houses were removed),
hessian sacks, flour bags were washed and used for clothing & ladies longed
to obtain silk from parachutes. The cubs collected paper & old books.

The WI President Mrs Mary Handbury and her team of ladies (eg. Helena
Ashton, Mrs Beet, Lillian Burgess, Annie Dernie, Mary Geeson, Dorothy
Hollingworth, Mrs Frank Hough, Minnie Simpson) worked exceptional hard
eg: a letter of sympathy was sent to Mrs Albert Thompson after her husband
was killed & a floral gift to his mother. The knitting team donated 3lbs wool
[this was still on coupons] to knit shawls for persons in occupied countries.1
1/2 skeins of wool [coupon free] to knit garments to go to Coddington Service
men. £5 to each of the mothers whose son’s were P.O.Ws. In 1944 the WI
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were asked to send knitting needles, crochet hooks etc for P.O.Ws. Fruit
juice and cod liver oil distributed to children in the village.10/- (50p) donated
to Kenneth Town who had joined the Forces. In 1943 £10 to Newark
department for the Prisoners of War Fund. Mr W.O.Taylor gave a talk on the
method of disposing of new explosive incendiary bombs. Mr Arthur Geeson
had some of his fields seconded to the military. Every week school children
bought Government saving stamps at the school and some parents also
purchased them. They were generally told it was to buy “Spitfires”. In the
“War Weapons Week” over £300,000 was saved in the Newark District, by
the end of the war Newark had saved over £4 million. Some children wore
“rope shoes”.

Coddington Hall and woodland: were requisitioned by the RAF, it
was the officer's mess and sleeping accommodation. Nissan huts were built
for the other ranks, stores, ammunition dumps, bunkers, air raid shelters and
even a tennis court.

Transportation: - There was a bus service to Newark by Lincolnshire
Road Co. every day and Wednesday & Saturday by Mr Cave from Brant
Broughton. We estimate that only a 14 people had cars (business men &
farmers), a few men had motorcycles but bicycles & walking were the main
means of getting about with trains for long distance travel. Mr Hugh Tallents
a solicitor cycled to his office in Newark.

Employment: - We have no factual information of where the village
men were employed. The best guess is agricultural labourer, or cycling to
Newark to work at Ransome & Marles Bearing Co.) they employed Charles
Campion, Jack Hallam, Charlie Henton, Mr Rawlinson,Tom Robinson. Wor-
thington Simpsons Ltd (pumps), employed Fred Fixter, Jack Kelham during
the war both these companies expanded and needed extra staff. Other
companies in Newark were: boiler makers Abbott & Co., Farrar’s, Agricultural
Machinery manufactures Nicholson’s, Stevenson’s, Sheet metal Blagg &
Johnsons (made parts for Bailey & Pontoon bridges), Cafferata brick &
plaster works. Newark was a major Malting town for the UK: Branston’s,
Gilstrap Earp  (ABM), R. Peache & Co Ltd, Warwick & Richardsons’
brewery, Holes Brewery. When girls left school at 14 they went to work
mainly in Newark at eg Mumby’s making military uniforms, or Cooper’s
making parachutes. We were still in an era when the majority of married
women did not go out to work their household chores kept them fully
occupied, they did casual work on farms ( hoeing sugar beet, turnips,
mangels & potatoes, hay, cereal & potato harvest) (older children worked on
farms). In the 1930’s when women married she was not allowed to work for
the government, Insurance Companies, Banks etc. How did this change in
WW2? We know some girls joined the Land Army eg Marjory Raynor, Edna
Wheat at Daybell’s, the government requisitioned Coddington Moor House
for Land Girls & Timber Jills accommodation. We know women joined the
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armed services, became mechanics, engineers, worked in ammunition/tank
& aircraft factories, fire service, plumbers, nurses, volunteers with the WVS.
Where did Coddington women go to work?? Men who did not join the forces
had to enrol as fireman, ARP Wardens (Air Raid Precautions, making sure
all houses had their “Black out curtains drawn at night showing no light) or
join the Home Guard.

Houses: - Only a few very large houses and properties built in the
1930’s were connected to all the services (only 14 had a telephone), the
majority of houses would have only electric lights in perhaps 2 rooms
(candles and paraffin lamps were still in use) and no “plugs”, the kitchen
range was still very important providing the cooking, heat and hot water. Only
a few houses had a flush toilet with the majority having a “privy” at the bottom
of the garden. Most houses would only have one cold tap in the kitchen. Bath
night was once a week in a tin bath in front of the fire. There were a few
electrical domestic appliances, so for example Monday was wash day, at
6:00am the copper had to be lit (coal), only a few modern houses had a gas
or electric boiler, washing took all day using a peggy stick, washing board
etc, ironing on a Tuesday using an iron heated on the kitchen range or the
modern houses had an electric iron which was plugged into an adaptor which
fitted next to the light bulb. Most houses would have a wireless mainly
powered by an “accumulator” (rechargeable battery). There were no dust-
bins the only household waste was tin cans which were thrown on the village
dump.

School: - This was the Old School on Main Street which is now the
Scout Hall which had approximately 70 children. The headmaster was Mr
John Fordham who taught the seniors, Miss Elizabeth Gomer “Middle
School” and Miss Thacker who married and was Mrs Edwards then replaced
by Miss Rhodes taught the juniors. Higher education children could leave
Coddington school at 11 if they passed the entrance exams and funded by
their parents or could win scholarship, girls to Lilley & Stone High School and
boys to the Magnus Grammar School; at 13 and 14 several boys/girls went
to the technical college before starting an apprenticeship. The school mini-
mum leaving age was 14. Several children walked 2 miles to school. Some
children from Sheffield, Worthing & Great Yarmouth were evacuated to the
village and attended the village school. We know of Diana & Kathleen
Cannon, June Ollie & Jessie Philpot. Many only stayed for a few days as they
were “homesick” & returned to their parents.

Shops: - The baker was John William Knott & his wife ran the shop
which was a general store selling everything from bread, sweets to paraffin
for the oil lamps. The Post Office in Post Office Row run by Mrs Sharpe & her
daughter Molly, Mrs Parkes had a very small shop attached to The Red Lion
Pub, Harold Simpson was the butcher he lived at Hall Farm where he had a
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slaughter house. The main meat being sausages, pork, beef, lamb &
rabbit no chicken as they were too expensive! Coal was the main source
of fuel delivered to your door by Mr Harold Taylor; milk delivered by Mr
Fryer who had a fixed wheel bicycle as he had an artificial leg and carried
his milk churns on the handlebars. The Holligworth Family at Manor Dairy
farm bottled their milk in the dairy & they employed Tommy & Jim Wright
& Bob Checkley to deliver milk with a horse and trap or wagon in the
village and surrounding areas including Newark. Fred Black at Catch Inn
farm delivered milk on a horse & cart in Newark. Mr Lund from Farndon
came round the village once a week with his horse & wagon selling,
hardware, paraffin, tools etc. Mr Loftus collected papers from Newark &
delivered them to Coddington, Beckingham, and his village of Brant
Broughton.

Gardens /allotments: families grew their own vegetables & had
a few chickens for eggs and perhaps a pig.

Church & Chapel: this was an era when most people went to
church or chapel on a Sunday with children attending Sunday school.
Outings were arranged to the coast in summer. Rev Sydney Cyril Bully
MA at the church and was extremely popular; he started a drama group
and the “Cubs”. he was followed by Rev. Basil A Whitworth, Mr Downham
was Church Warden, William Arthur Richards was the “sides man” before
becoming Church Warden for many years. Church Fetes were held by
Mrs Tallents at “Coddington House” to raise money for the troops. The
person most involved with the Chapel was Harold Taylor.

Sport: - In 1939 there were very active, clubs, tennis (Ashton,
Dernie & Walster families, Peter Campion, John Knott, R Hammond, K &
M Rawlinson, P Sleight, Fred Theakston, Fred Tomlinson. Cricket team:
- H Barber, E Barks, Arthur Beaumount, Bert Coddington, Peter Campi-
on, Frank & Ted Daybell, Fred Fixter, Harold Handbury, Charlie Henton,
Pat Hough, Robert Kelham, Reg Leader, Herbert Maltby, Bill Phillips,
John Naylor, Owen Taylor, Frank, Eddie & Harold Thompson, Thomas
Vasy, Tommy Ward, Jimmy Wright. Football team: Peter Campion, Slug
Taylor, Frank & Harold Thompson +?? Table tennis was played in the
granary at Vale farm. There was a darts team at the pub.

The “Reading Room” (now the Village Hall, the first room before
you go into the main hall) Whist Drives were arranged by Mary Handbury
every fortnight. There was also a billiard table; Mr Knott was one of the
main players. Amateur dramatics & the RAF held dances there.

Public Houses: The Plough (landlord Arthur Henton) & the Red
Lion (Landlord Sam Parkes) it had an indoor bowling alley.

43



Garage & Cafe in Newark Road: Mr Larkin
Farmers: - The larger farmers in the village were The Hollingworth
Family at Manor Dairy Farm, The Daybell’s at Hill Farm, Harold Handbury
at Vale Farm, Mr Arthur Geeson, Hall Farm (owned by George Allan
Ross), Harold Simpson, Manor Farm, Harry Walster, Charity Farm, John
Smith, Sunnyside Farm & The Clark family at Beaconfield Farm. The
main crops grown were grass, turnips & mangels for animal feed, wheat
for milling or feed, barley for malting or feed, oats for animal feed,
potatoes & sugar beet. The Daybell & Hollingworth families both pur-
chased their first tractor around 1940 followed by the required imple-
ments. George Hough the local agricultural contractor was still using
steam engines. The government formed the “War AG” to educate farmers
to produce more food, ploughing up grassland, reduce fallow and gener-
ally modernise, in fact in Britain from 1939 until 1945 farm production
nearly doubled.

Military activity near the village: Due to the location of Balder-
ton, Winthorpe & Swinderby Airfields most days’ planes were seen over
the village, unfortunately a bomber crashed on Drove Lane & one on
Beacon Hill. Incendiary bombs were dropped all over the village. The

worst local tragedy was on the 7" March 1941 when a German Heinkel
bomber dropped its bombs on Ransome & Marle’s factory in Newark
killing 41 (non lived in Coddington) & injuring 165. Did any of the injured
live in Coddington? Several villagers saw the raid.

Polish Airman: Polish Airmen were billeted in 39 Nissan Huts in
Parklands Close in 1939 before Winthorpe Airfield opened in September
1940 as accommodation for the two Polish bomber Squadrons (No 300
& 301).

Italian Prisoners of War: Hugh Daybell tells us that the mains
water pipe to Hill Farm was laid by Italian Prisoners of war; some worked
at Harold Simpson’s farm, did they work on other farms in the village?
Where were they billeted?

German Prisoners of War: Were any billeted nearby and if so did they
work on farms?
Coddington Men who served in the Armed Forces in WW2:

We have some information on the following men but we would like
more + photographs: -

Albert Thompson the only Coddington man that was killed in the war.

Harold Thompson met his to be wife Edith when he was stationed in
Wales. He was the brother of Albert and Edwin. We are told he may have
been in a “Special’ unit in the UK who was involved in Camouflage
(erecting mock buildings away from towns, to fool the German bombers).
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James H (Jim) Dernie he fought in the Middle East & was a prisoner of
war.
Frank Draycott: all we know is that he in the air force.
Captain Pat Hough DSO fought in Africa & Italy. He returned from lItaly
with an Italian bride Sylvia.
Donald Walster he was one of the first members of the SAS & joined in
Italy, he was taken prisoner at the same time as Col. Stirling during the
final push up the desert near Tripoli.
We have names of the following people but no information:-
Herbert Barrett: Royal Navy. Did he go on Arctic convoys?
Dick Hall; he was in the Welch Regiment of the British Army.
Edwin Thompson
Kenneth Town
3 other names, not Coddington men, who were later, associated with
Coddington and served at the Drove Lane searchlight unit or in the RAF
and married local girls were Fred Tysoe, Bill Phillips and Johnny Bar-
ton
There must have been many more Coddington Men who served
in WW2.
This is the first attempt by CHG to consider the effect of WW2 on the
village and its residents. Our information is very limited and we would
therefore appreciate details such as photographs, documents and remi-
nisces of the village in 1939 — 1945,
| wish to thank the following for giving me the information in this
article:- The Campion Family, Hugh Daybell, Alan Geeson, Jane Hedge,
Barbara Horton, Colin Smith.
| apologise in advance for any omissions that may have caused
unintentional offence to local readers.
Fred Reed 01636 671955 fred.nora@talktalk.net

1/5/14
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Coddington Accounts

Don Melrose Association of Accountancy Technicians

Small business tax from £250
Personal tax from £80

Book-keeping/Computer Accounts/System Set
Up/Tax/VAT

For a no-obligation quote, please contact me:
www.coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

e-mail don@coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

Tel: 01636 640678

Owen Wilby ~ General Builder

2 Parklands Close, Coddington, Newark, NG24 2RE

e Local-Est25yrs e Alterations & Extensions
e Building Maintenance e  Garden Walls & Patios
e Roofing Repairs e« Drainage Repairs

No job too small. Free Quotes.

Call Owen on 07812 081303 or 01636 673068




eclipselnar & beauty

eclipse are proud to now be working from fwo
beautifully appointed salons - Collingham & Saxilby.
Your local Collingham Salon is offering a range of

v hair & beauty treatments . . .

hair styling - colouring - cutting - Hair Alchemy
NIOXIN fuller looking hair freatment
WELLA straightening - global keratin blow dry taming
Dermalogica face & body therapies - manicures
pedicures - waxing - massage - body wraps
Treat yourself fo Hair up for parties & events.

Our gift vouchers make perfect presents!
Visit our NEW website for full tfreatments &
monthly special offers!

Me Meenn

Sienna, TIGI
ghd  Gea
NIOXIN O-P-1
dermalogica

www.eclipsehairandbeauty.co.uk

CLINTON MOTORS

Service and repairs to All Makes Of Vehicles
M.O.T TESTING STATION

Bridgeholme o £ 1 0 off

Coddington Rd your M.O.T.

Balderton On production of
Newark RENAULT this Advert

Notts Specialist This offer valid
until DECEMBER
NG24 3NB 2014

Tel 01636 605194 Mobile 07976 625558




O
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COLLINGHAM MEDICAL CENTRE

Terrill, Clarke, Saha & Li

New
Opening
Times

ionday 8.30am-7.00pm
desday - Friday 8.30am-6.00pm

For Appointments telephone: 01636 893956 8.15am — 6.00pm
For Prescriptions telephone: 01636 892210
8.30am - 12.30pm and 2.00 pm — 4.00 pm

Did you know that if you live in Coddington you can register
as a patient at Collingham Medical Centre.

Flu clinics are now available to book for:
Saturday 12 October 2013, 8.30 am — 12.30 pm
Saturday 2 November 2013, 8.30 am — 12.30 pm

Please call 01636 893956 to book your appointment.

Out of Hours Service is provided by CNCS Ltd when the surgery is
closed. This service can be accessed by dialling our General
Enquireies/Emergencies Number.

E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk
Collingham Medical Centre
High Street
Collingham
Newark NG23 7LB
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156
Fax: 01636 893391

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk

48



MATT PAYNE WINDOWS DOORS &
CONSERVATORIES PRESENTS
NEWARK COMPOSITE DOORS
I HAVE A HUGE RANGE OF COMPOSITE DOORS
AVAIABLE IN LOADS OF DIFFERENT DOOR
COLOUR & GLASS DESIGNS.

PLEASE VISIT MY BRAND NEW WEB SITE

www.newarkcompositedoors.com
My other services include replacement
Conservatories, PVC-u Windows, Patio Doors,
French Doors, PVC-u Vertical Sliding Sashes,
Misted up units, Door Locks, Window Handles,
Door Handles, Letter Boxes, PVC-u Restoration,
Solid Oak & Redwood Doors.
I AM A FENSA REGISTERED INSTALLER &
A TRADING STANDARDS BUY WITH
CONFIDENCE APPROVED TRADER.

FENSA

Registered Business 31064

Please call me for a no obligation quote on
07900 561156
mattpaynewindowsl @ gmail.com
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J Dart Cottage B & B \
Coddington

You will find a warm hospitality at Dart Cottage. Quality en-suite B
& B accommodation and the freshly cooked breakfast taken in The
Garden Room or if it is a warm sunny day could be had in the
garden listening to the birds.

. Colour TV
.Tea & Coffee Making Facilities
. Full English breakfast
. Happy to do Vegetarian or Continental if you prefer
. Strictly a Non Smoking establishment
. Unfortunately no pets allowed

If you have a family event coming up and cannot find room
for everyone our lovely Dart Cottage will be more than happy
to welcome your family/friends.

Give us a call if you are interest on 07889024589 or
01636 703305

dartcottage(@btinternet.com

MCR Joinery

Stding Sash Specialists

Renovation and replacement of sliding sash windows

Repairs and draught sealing of existing sash windows
including replacement of cords and ironmongery

Double glazed units fitted to existing sash windows

New windows to traditional detail and finish, constructed to the
latest Building Regulations insulation standard.

For advice and a written quotation please call 01636 674666
or visit our website www.mcrjoinery.co.uk
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

The new Newark & Sherwood Neighbourhood Watch Scheme
has now been formed, we have a Chairman, vice chairman and
Treasurer.

The Old Bassetlaw Scheme is being dissolved and the remaining
money is to be divided between the ‘County’ and Newark &
Sherwood Scheme.

The aims of our new scheme is promote and support the existing
schemes and to help in the formation of new schemes.

We are still affiliated to the National Neighbour Hood Association
and if you have e-mail access you can get all information about
crimes in Nottinghamshire through www.nottswatch.co.uk, this is
regularly updated. Unfortunately the old Ringmaster scheme has
finished so if you have a neighbour that may not have e-mail
access then please be a good neighbour and make sure they are
informed of any information that could affect them i.e. bogus
callers etc.

We still ask you to be vigilant and noting anyone or anything
suspicious, car reg. No. etc. and if worried contact our PCSO
Harriett-Samson Bailey or PSCO Mike Munro.

Just a reminder, if you are new to the village, all of Coddington
residents are part of the Coddington Neighbourhood Watch
Scheme.

Wendy Parrett
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

All the co-ordinators are listed below

PENSWICK CLOSE
Co-ordinator Wanted

NEWARK RD
Wendy Parrett Tel. 672687
Email chris@cptnewark.fsnet.co.uk

Sarah Parsons
Emailleeandsal@wallington14.freese

rve.co .uk
OLD HALL GARDENS

David e kTe 67 324
Email e .com

PARKLANDS CLOSE

Micheal Richardson

e mail
micheal@richardson898.fsnet.co.uk

Frank Elliott Tel. 01636 671424
e mail frankelliott1 @hotmail.com

VALLEY VIEW
Jackie Hart Tel. 672122
E-mail Address:

jackie13@sky.com

MORGANS CLOSE
Nancy Sleight Tel. 707686

THE GREEN
Co-ordiator wanted

CHAPEL LANE

Beryl Rimmer, Old Vicarage,

1 Chapel Lane

email beryl.rimmer@tiscali.co.uk

DROVE LANE (Village end)
Hilda Page Tel. 01636 704800
email bernard.hilda@talktalk.net

BEACONSFIELD DRIVE
Co-coordinator Wanted

LANCASTER RD
David Hedge
e mail davehedge@talktalk.net

VICARAGE COURT
Diana Jones Tel. 706266

STAPLEFORD LANE
Graham Collyer Tel 702912
Peter Brown Tel .707836

HENTON CLOSE
Alison Bedford

BRYANS CLOSE
Lisa Cobb Tel 605984
E mail lisa.cobb@nsdc.info

STIRLING DRIVE

( NHW always welcomes )
new coordinators especially

if your area is not included in
the above list

For information on how to
become a coordinator
contact
Wendy Parrett on
01636 672687
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CODDINGTON TRUST FUND

Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit
of Coddington residents in need. Local trustees administer this
fund and are always pleased to consider requests, in strictest
confidence, for financial help from Coddington residents of any
age group.

Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility
or with household repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for
help with the cost of school uniforms or outings. Students can
apply for a grant towards the cost of textbooks and/or field trips.
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair
Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.
Trustees

Mr J Bartley = Mrs P Bartley (Chairmané
Mr F Elliott Mrs M Molloson Mrs G Southgate

Mr M Bache MrsDawn Burrell

CODDINGTONTRUST FUND
have arranged with
Collingham Rural Advice Centre
for Mr John Pitchfork to be available, by appointment, at

Well Green Community Centre
on a Tuesday afternoon to give FREE confidential advice
on
Welfare Benefits Housing
Neighbour Problems Local Issues
Consumer Issues Debts

If you are over 60, John can visit you in your own home if
preferred.
To arrange an appointment or visit, telephone John on
893241 on a Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday between
9.30am and 5.00pm.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman
of Coddington Trust Fund on 703512
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CODDINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

So far it has been a good year for the Community Centre with income up and
costs under control, some customers leaving or planning to leave and new ones
starting. | would like to say thank you to the numerous people who help keep the
Centre running and financially viable:
- The Trustees
o providing cover for our caretaker
o help with fund raising events at the Centre
- Angela Hardwick
o Looking after the bookings and welcoming new customers
- Anne Powell
o Ensuring we get the money in from customers
- lan Lawson
o Providing excellent caretaker support to our customers
- Sandra Cotton
o Tending the borders around the Centre
- Fred Reed
o For auditing our annual accounts each August
- Maureen Dobson for supporting the Centre, including
o Donating food for the Decent Chaps event
o Arranging for a storage lock-up to be donated
- Parish Council
0 Supporting the Centre on maintenance costs and insurance of
the building
There have been quite a lot of positive changes at the Centre over the past year:
- Our price structure has been simplified, and prices increased from Sep-
tember 2013, aiming to save up for future maintenance work
- We now expect to make a small profit over the current financial year, en-
suring the future of the Centre.
- We added trustee indemnity cover to our insurance
- There was a very generous donation of storage lock-up by A-Plant, im-
proving facilities in demand by customers
- Fund raising events have been successful (raising around £900), and will
be run again:
o Village Ventures (Him with His Foot in his Mouth)
o Decent Chaps Jazz night with wine & ploughmans
o Jigsaw afternoons

Suggestions and comments from the public, users of the Centre etc. are very
welcome (as are volunteers or anyone considering becoming a Trustee) and
these can be emailed to:

centrechair@coddington.org.uk

David Armstrong, Chair
Coddington Community Association
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THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE PUBLISHED IN
SEPTEMBER COULD YOU PLEASE LET ME HAVE YOUR

CONTRIBUTIONS BY MONDAY 11" AUGUST AT THE
LATEST

IF ANY PARISHIONER WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE AN
ARTICLE OF LOCAL INTEREST FOR INCLUSION IN THE
CODDINGTON VILLAGE NEWS WOULD YOU PLEASE
CONTACT ME
NOTE The editor cannot be held responsible for any content or
views expressed in this newsletter

Frank Elliott (Editor) Tel.671424 or

Email frankelliottl@hotmail.com

LOCAL COUNCILLORS and MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Our local District Councillor Mrs Maureen Dobson

Our local County Councillor is Mrs Maureen Dobson

Mrs Dobson can be contacted on 01636 892267

St John 01636 706 464
Ambulance

. CALL Join our Badgers,
Youth Teams in TODAY

Newark Division Cadets or Young

adult division.

If you are between 5 and 18 years old, why not

come along and find out what our youth

sections have to offer YOU!
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AT
on the

Main Street/Coddington/Newark/NGz24 2PS
Emuail: iogcoddington@hotmail.co.uk
www.iogcoddington.co.uk
Tel: 01636 676800

Food Served All Day, Everyday!
Monday - Saturday 12:00pm until 9:0o0pm

Sunday 12:00pm until 8:00pm
Monday Night - Curry Night 6:00pm until 9:oopm £7.50 (Eat in or take away)
Tuesday Night - Classic Castle Car Club
Wednesday Night - Fish and Quiz. Quiz from 8:00pm
Thursday Night - Grill Night 6:00pm until g:oopm from £9.95
Saturday Night - Live Music on selected dates. See website for more details.
Sunday - Carvery 12:00pm until 8:oopm. A choice of 3 meats and freshly prepared
vegetables. £8.95

Weekday Lunch Light Bites. Monday - Friday 12:00pm until 3:00pm.

Weekend Specials
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